Minutes of the Miles City Council   

    
The Miles City Council held its regular meeting on Tuesday, January 02, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. in the Miles City Hall with Mayor Sylvester Schwertner presiding.  Council members present were Bobby Kasberg, Paul Sklenarik, Jane Jeschke and Juan Ornelas.  Tony Dillon was absent.

There was no public comment.

Consent agenda items consisted of the December 4, 2017 minutes, monthly finance reports, monthly employee pay reports and current bills.  Paul Sklenarik made the motion to approve the consent agenda.  Jane Jeschke seconded.  Motion carried 4-0.
 
      Under reports:  


Cory Petrey gave the water superintendent report.  The city used 802,000 gallons from San Angelo and 1,082,000 gallons from wells.  The influent to the waste water treatment plant was 1,271,000 gallons.  Irrigated waste water used was 1,410,000 gallons.  There were 2 water leaks and 2 sewer backups.  
     

Chief Quentin Watkins gave the December, 2017 police department report.  There were 27 calls for service, 3 offense reports, 46 traffic stops, 35 citations and 11 warnings.  
          
Amy Fischer gave the Municipal Court report.  There were 38 cases filed, 31 cases disposed, and 8 warrants filed.  Amy reported on school requirements and payments for associate Judge, Brady Gilbert and herself, as Court clerk, to Municipal Court School on January 8th through January 10th 2018. 


There was no City Secretary report.


There was no ordinance enforcement report.

Council discussed leasing the Cauley Lane property.  Jane Jeschke made the motion to lease the Cauley lane property to Will Wiggins for a 5 year agreement as presented.  Bobby Kasberg seconded.  Motion carried 4-0.

Council discussed an updated substandard structure ordinance that the City attorney drew up.  Jane Jeschke made the motion to adopt the Substandard Structure ordinance # 01022018.  Bobby Kasberg seconded.  Paul Sklenarik voted against and Juan Ornelas abstained from voting.  Motion passed 2-1.

Council went into executive session pursuant to section 551.071(2) of the Texas Government Code to seek legal advice at 7:48 p.m.

Council came out of executive session at 8:21.


Next regular meeting is set for Monday, February 5, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. 

      Juan Ornelas motioned to adjourn.  Bobby Kasberg seconded.  Motion carried 4-0. Council adjourned at 8:22 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,     
City Secretary                                                                 Mayor                                                      
Amy Fischer                                                                   Sylvester Schwertner     

        
